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Darleen and I were at the annual Family Fellowship Meeting of World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission the third 
week of June. When we left the meeting we made our way to Brunswick, Maine. We visited with Brother Bob Mitchell. 
Brother Mitchell is  a missionary with World Wide and has planted three churches  in New England. Two of those 
churches are on their own, and he is working on the third in South Portland, Maine. Our daughter, Daynna, is  married 
to Pastor Bobby Mitchell. He is  pastor of the second church started, Mid Coast Baptist Church of Brunswick, Maine. 
This gave us the opportunity to see seven of our fourteen grandchildren.

Then we made our way to Halifax, Nova Scotia where we visited Missionary 
Gerald Mosher and his dear wife. Brother and Sister Mosher are blind, but that 
has not stopped them from serving the Lord faithfully in Nova Scotia. Brother 
Mosher leads  the singing and preaches. Mrs. Mosher plays  the piano. They are 
also involved in a nursing home ministry. Please pray for this dear couple. Mrs. 
Mosher had a heart attack a few months ago, but is recovering well. She will have 
more tests  done soon to determine her progress. Their church building is  in need 
of repair, and we are hoping to get a team to help them with this  much needed 
project.

When we left Halifax, we had the joy of visiting with Pastor Jim Eagle in Moncton for a couple of hours. Pastor Eagle 
was a blessing to World Wide when we were setting up World Wide of Canada and needed help running the office.

Traveling on across  Canada, we made our way to North Bay, Ontario. There we visited with 
Brother Ernie Bauserman and his  wife Darlene. The Bauserman’s have faithfully served the 
Lord in Quebec and Ontario for many years. The Lord has  blessed them with a good work 
in North Bay. Their grandson was  also visiting with them while we were there. The 
Bausermans have not only been faithful to serve the Lord in the Near North Baptist Church, 
but they also oversee World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission of Canada. Not only are 
they a blessing to North Bay, but they are an enormous blessing to the entire World Wide 
family.

We traveled more than four thousand miles on this trip, and it was  worth all the effort to 
have the privilege of visiting with these wonderful missionaries and pastors.

Thank you so much for praying for me during and following my hip replacement. The doctor is  pleased with my 
progress, and August is the month that we get back into a full schedule. Please continue to pray that my hip will heal 
completely, that we will be able to maintain our support (we have lost more than $600 a month since December), and 
that the Lord will continue to bless us with safety as we travel.
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